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TETRA

BioRid™ 46i

Sodium Bromide Solution

Antimicrobial Product containing Sodium Bromide Solution

FOR MANUFACTURING, FORMULATING OR REPACKAGING

GUARANTEE: Sodium bromide                   44.9%

KEEP OUT OF REACH OF UNAUTHORIZED PERSONNEL

READ THE LABEL BEFORE USING

WARNING
May cause irritation.  Prolonged contact may cause skin

irritations.
Do not get in eyes.

REGISTRATION NO.   26695 PEST CONTROL PRODUCTS ACT

Net Contents:             L

BioRid™  46i is a water based, non-flammable product.

In case of emergency endangering life or property involving this
product;
Please call    1-800-424-9300     CHEMTREC
(24 Hour Emergency Treatment) 

DIRECTIONS FOR USE

To be used only in the manufacture of an antimicrobial product
which is registered under the PEST CONTROL PRODUCTS ACT. 
Formulators are responsible for their own registrations.

PRECAUTIONS - KEEP OUT OF REACH OF UNAUTHORIZED PERSONNEL.

Avoid contact with eyes, skin and clothing.  May cause eye and
skin irritation.  Harmful if swallowed.  Wash well after handling



and before eating, drinking and smoking.  Wash contaminated
clothing with soap and hot water before reuse.  Do not wear
contaminated shoes.  Do not contaminate irrigation water, lakes,
streams or ponds by cleaning of equipment or disposal of waste.

FIRST AID

IF CONTACT WITH EYES: Flush eyes with plenty of water for 15
minutes and get medical attention.  
IF ON SKIN: Wash with plenty of soap and water.  Get medical
attention if irritation persists.  Remove and wash contaminated
clothing before reuse.
IF SWALLOWED: Call physician or Poison Control Centre
immediately.  Drink one or two glasses of water and induce
vomiting by touching back of throat with finger, or, if
available, by administering syrup of ipecac.  If person is
unconscious, do not give anything by mouth, and DO NOT INDUCE
VOMITING.
Take container, label or product name and Pest Control Products
Registration number with you when seeking medical attention.

TOXICOLOGICAL INFORMATION:

Treat symptomatically.

ENVIRONMENTAL HAZARDS

This product is toxic to fish and aquatic invertebrates.  Do not
discharge effluent containing this product into lakes, streams,
ponds, estuaries, oceans or other waters.

PHYSICAL AND CHEMICAL HAZARDS

BioRid™46i is not flammable.  Avoid contact with strong oxidizers
(other than sodium hypochlorite and chlorine), acids, alkaloidal
and heavy metal salts.

STORAGE:

Store drums in a well ventilated, cool, dry area.  Product should
be stored at 10�C or above.

DISPOSAL:

Canadian formulators of this technical should dispose of unwanted
active and containers in accordance with municipal or provincial
regulations.  For additional details and clean up of spills,
contact the provincial regulatory agency or manufacturer.



NOTICE TO USER:
This control product is to be used only in accordance with the
directions on this label.  It is an offense under the Pest
Control Products Act to use a control product under unsafe
conditions.

NOTICE TO BUYER:

Seller’s guarantee shall be limited to the terms set out on the
label and, subject thereto, the buyer assumes that risk to
persons or property arising from the use or handling of this
product and accepts the product on that condition.

 


